

TOWN OF AVON
2011 MAR - 8 AM 8: 15
FOR WINGLERK

65 East Main Street, Avon, MA 02322 Telephone: 508-588-0414

# Avon Finance Committee -Meeting Minutes February 28, 2017

Members Attending: Eric Beckerman, Jarrett Beeley, Gary Martin, Mike Wilson, Jonathon

Madore

Absent:

James Panagopoulos, Phil Fowler

Others Attending:

James Quaglia, Steve Moore, Frank Fistori

Eric opened the Finance Committee meeting at 7:06 P.M. welcoming everyone

## **Old Business:**

Recap Prior meeting.

### New Business-

Eric welcomed the Blue Hills School Committee to the meeting. Mr. Quaglia handed out booklets and brochures for the Discussion about the renovations for the Blue Hills School. Mr. Quaglia also stated how the building was old and in need of repairs, along with updating an old system. Mr. Moore also added to the discussion of the plans they were proposing for the school and how the operating budget normally was at 3% was projected to be 6%. Mr. Moore stated that the exact numbers may change, but would be equally divided to the participating schools based on last three years of enrollment.

Mr. Moore stated that the amount of money from Avon for fiscal 2018 would be \$909,054.00. Mr. Moore stated that the school also added a Criminal Justice program and it will need an additional teacher. After continued discussion and questions and answers Eric thanked the Committee for coming to the meeting and complimented them with a great presentation.

### > Approve Minutes-

Mike made a motion, seconded by Gary to approve the revised minutes of February 7, 2017, all in favor, Unanimous vote.

Mike made a motion, seconded by Gary to approve the minutes of February 21<sup>st</sup>, 2017, all in favor, Unanimous

#### > Approve Warrant- none

#### Request For Transfer from the Reserve Fund - none

Review Memos, letters, notices and other correspondence and mail

The next Finance Committee meeting is March 7, 2017 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall.

Motion was made by Jarrett, seconded by Mike to adjourn Meeting at 9:00 P.M. Unanimous vote in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Eric Beckerman - Chairman Finance Committee